
We’ve had a busy last couple of months here at JROTC and we’d like 

to recap a few of them in this newsletter; enjoy! 

The Rattler Challenge, was a great way to bring out the competitive 

spirit of our Cadets both new and old as everyone did their part in 

hopes to get their Company to win.

Cadets have also participated in numerous 5Ks around the RGV to 

help stay in shape and promoted Sharyland ISD JROTC.

And of course, our Rattler Battalion Military Ball where over 60 cadets 

plus school faculty, family, and friends enjoyed a night of military 

tradition and followed by the informal dance portion; where we found 

out that the Rattler Battalion had some dancers!

We will only be putting a few highlights here as we will be sharing all 

the amazing memories and milestones captured through our very own 

S5 camera with an end of year slide show.

Recent JROTC Events



Holiday Party/Incredibowl

Rattler Challenge
The Rattler Challenge took place on Thursday, March 28th here at the 

SHS grounds.  Companies competed against each other in different 

activities such as: Physical Fitness Challenge, Tug of War, Volleyball, 

Knowledge Test, Drill and Ceremonies, and Cologuard. The 

competition got extremely competitive….loved the spirit our cadets 

showed that day. 

Though we were competing against each other we all came together to 

enjoy some hot dogs, ships, cupcakes, and drinks.  

Thank you to Mr. and Mrs. Cruz, Mrs. Toro, and Mrs. Aleman for 

helping feed over 70 cadets; much appreciated.
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A special shout out to Cadet/Captain Luis Aleman for encouraging and 

bringing cadets together to participated in several 5Ks around the RGV to 

include St. Patrick’s Day 5K, Superman 5K, and the Frida 5K.

St Patrick's Day 5K Participants – C/SSG Skylar Cruz, C/MAJ Jocelyn 

Gonzalez,  C/CPT Luis Aleman, C/PVT Franko Zamora, and C/SGT 

Paola Garza.

Superman 5K  Participants - C/CPT Luis Aleman (got first place in his 

division), C/SSG Skylar Cruz, C/CPT Kiara Magee, C/PVT Lyana 

Williams, and C/MAJ Jocelyn Gonzalez.

Frida 5K – C/CPT Antonio Gonzalez, C/SGT Emma Fernandez, C/SSG 

Anthony Rodriguez, C/PVT Arnold De Los Santos, C/SGT Calen 

Cazares, C/PVT Andres Galvan (got first in his division), C/CPT Luis 

Aleman, C/MAJ Jocelyn Gonzalez, C/PVT Ethan Corona, C/LTC Alfredo 

Rivera, C/MAJ Dave Farias, and C/CPT Kiara Magee.

Way to represent JROTC!

5K Runs



The Military Ball was held on April 5th at the Mission Greater 

Chamber of Commerce.  Thanks to everyone who made this 

event possible: parents, Instructors, and SHS staff.

The evening began with the formal portion; a ceremony MC’d by 

C/SGT Paula Garza, with C/LTC Alfredo Rivera being the main 

speaker.  Our Cologuard and Sabers teams did a great job in 

presenting the colors and our LET 3-4 Seniors.  The venue 

looked great, the food was delicious and everyone looked great 

dancing.  (we got complemented as being the best JROTC 

dancers in the RGV!)

Glad over 60 of our Cadets were able attend the event and I 

know we will do our best to start planning early next year.

JROTC Military Ball





JROTC Royal Court





By: BN S-5 C/CPT Magee

With help from

Assistant S4 C/SGT Alivia Perez

Finally!  The food bank was able to pick up our donations.  

Thank you to all who donated in this great effort to help those in need.


